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09 March 2023 
ADVISORY 2023-A-055 
 
FOR  : ALL OFF-GRID ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 
 
ATTN  : GENERAL MANAGERS AND TECHNICAL MANAGERS 
 
SUBJECT :  CALL FOR COMMENTS ON THE PROPOSED AMENDMENTS  
  OF THE PHILIPPINE SMALL GRID GUIDELINE (PSGG) 
 

 
Greetings of Peace and Solidarity from PHILRECA! 
 
This is in reference to the recently concluded Focus Group Discussion (FGD) by the 
Energy Regulatory Commission (ERC) last March 1, 2023, at the Linden Suites, San 
Miguel Ave, Ortigas Center, Pasig City. The event serves as part of the initial 
consultations in preparation for the conduct of the pertinent rule-making process as 
provided under Resolution No. 01, Series of 2021, entitled “A Resolution Adopting the 
Revised Rules of Practice and Procedure of the Energy Regulatory Commission” in 

preparation for the amendments of the Philippine Small Grid Guidelines (PSGG). As 
mentioned during the FGD, the ERC will wait for the comments, recommendations with 
the corresponding justification and additional inputs on the proposed amendments. 
 
In view of the foregoing, we highly encourage you to review and provide your insights 
and comments using Annex B, Table of Proposed Changes, which is attached to this letter.  
 
We would appreciate if you could provide us your comments and recommendations not 

later than March 16 at core@philreca.org. 
 
For further inquiries, your staff may get in touch with Engr. Kenjie Fagyan at 
0965.533.3318 or reach us at core@philreca.org. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Respectfully Yours, 
 
 

ATTY. JANEENE DEPAY-COLINGAN 
Executive Director/General Manager 

JOSELITO P. YAP 
President 
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